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5 September 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer 
 
I hope you had a lovely summer break, despite the disappointing weather. However, it seems the sun has arrived 
just in time for the return to school, which is not the greatest of timing. As such, students will not be required to 
wear their blazers this week or may attend in PE Kit if they would prefer.  
 
A reminder that school starts at 8:30am and students should be in the school building by 8:25am at the latest. 
Students can be in school from 7:30am until 5pm with the exception of Fridays when it is 4pm.  
 
Students should be able to access their timetables through Bromcom and you should be able to see them on 
MCAS. There will be printed timetables for all Lower School students when they arrive, so please don’t worry if 
you can’t access these. Year 7 will have an assembly and will be directed where to go when they arrive.  
 
On our return we need to be a ‘nut’ free school as we have a student with a very severe allergy which is airborne. 
Please could I ask that you do not send any items into school that contain any nut products.  
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact us if there is anything further we can do to help on lowerschoolstaff@hswv.co.uk 
or jparker@hswv.co.uk.  

 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
MS J PARKER 
HEAD OF LOWER SCHOOL/ASSISTANT HEADTEACHER 
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